 Summary of Minutes

December 13, 2011
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in regular session on December 13, 2011 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.  The following members were present:
Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery, Chairman Mike Smith, Vice-Chairman Loistine DeFreece
Steve Martin
Brenda Fairley-Ferebee
Jerry Long Dwayne Smith Randall Jones Robert Deese John Campbell Severeo Kerns
Also in attendance were Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Dr. Walter Jackson, Tommy Lowry, Dr. Danny Stedman, DeRay Cole, Assistant Superintendents;  Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, and Attorney Grady Hunt.
ORDER OF BUSINESS
1.       Call to Order:  Chairman Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery.
2.        Invocation:  Mr. Robert Deese.
3. 
Adoption of the Agenda: Chairman Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery.  The Board approved the agenda.
4. 
Approval of Minutes -Open Session:  The Board unanimously approved the taped open session minutes of November 8, November 17, and December 6, 2011.
The Lumberton High School Chorus performed a selection of Christmas music before the school board meeting began.  The chorus was directed by Ms. Kelly Britt, Music Instructor.

5. 
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
None.

B.
Holiday Art Design Recognition
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, recognized the student winners for the holiday art designs.  The students' art designs were placed on a card and distributed throughout the school system.

C.
Attendance Awards
Mr.
Tommy
Lowry,
Assistant
Superintendent
for
Instructional
Support, recognized the following schools for the Attendance Award:

Elementary:  Tanglewood Elementary School- 96.87%- Principal, Ms. Joanna

Cummings;

Middle  School:  Townsend  Middle  School - 96.67%  -  Principal,  Mr.  Eric

Sanders;

Small High School:  Early College - 98.11% - Principal, Ms. Shelia Gasque;

High School:  Fairmont High School- 94.25%- Principal, Mr. Ronald Prater.

D.
Bus Driver of the Month
Dr. Danny Stedman, Assistant Superintendent for Plant Operations, recognized the Bus Driver of the Month: Ms. Sherlene Locklear- Prospect School.

E. 
Certified/Classified Employees of the Month
Mr. DeRay Cole, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources, recognized the following Certified and Classified Employees of the Month:

Certified Employee:  Mr. Brent Locklear, - Rowland Middle School;

Classified  Employee:    Ms.  Mary  Ledbetter-Nealy  - Human  Resources

Department- Central Office. F. 
Surplus Sale
Dr. Danny Stedman, Assistant Superintendent for Plant Operations, asked that a surplus sale be scheduled for Saturday, May 5, 2012 as the date for the public sale/surplus auction. He asked to proceed with the advertising process to secure an auctioneer for that date.  Once the process is complete for an auctioneer the company will be presented to the board for final approval.

6.       The school board set aside policy and approved Saturday, May 5, 2012, for the surplus sale as well as proceeding with the advertisement for an auctioneer.

G.      North Carolina Teaching Fellows Resolution
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt, said during the winter quarterly superintendent's meeting the NC Teaching Fellows Resolution was discussed. Superintendent Dr. Hunt said the majority of the school boards across North Carolina are in support of the restoration of the teaching fellows program. Superintendent Dr. Hunt presented the resolution to the school board for consideration.

7.  The school board set aside policy and approved the North Carolina Teaching

Fellows Resolution as presented.

H.       Fall EOC Testing Schedule
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, said there is a different testing schedule  this  year  than  last year  and  asked  Mr. Bobby  Locklear,  Director  of Testing to explain.
Mr. Bobby Locklear briefly covered the upcoming EOC testing dates as well as some other testing items concerning the EOG/EOC testing program.  He said the first semester testing will begin on January 17, 2012.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt said the Superintendent's Executive Committee would like students to be tested before the Christmas break.
I.        School Board Policy 9000 Series
Mr. Jerry Long, School Board Member  and Chair of the Policy Committee, and Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology, presented the first reading of the 9000 policy series.  The policy committee met today December 13, 2011 at 5:15 PM.
8.        The school board set aside policy and approved the first reading of policy series 9000.
9.         ACTION ITEMS
A.        School Board Policy 8000 Series
Mr. Jerry Long, Chair of the Policy Committee, and Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent,  presented  the 8000  policy  series for a second reading.   The Board approved the 8000 policy series presented.
B.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the financial report for the month. The Board approved the financial report presented.

C.
2011-2012 Budget
Ms. Erica Setzer said there was a correction on page 12 of the budget and that will be corrected. Ms. Setzer asked for approval of the 2011-2012 budget. Superintendent Dr. Hunt said once the budget is approved by the school board a meeting  sometime  early
in  the
year
should
be  held  with  the
County Commissioners so the budget can be presented. The Board approved the 2011-
2012 budget presented.

10.      Motion that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)(6}, and student transfers (G.S.

115C-402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a)(1)).

11.
Motion to come out of closed session. The Board approved the motion.

12.
Motion to approve student transfers as amended. The Board approved the motion.

13. 
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of November 8, 2011. The Board approved the motion.

14.
Motion to approve personnel as amended. The Board approved the motion.

Chairman Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery recognized school board members for receiving several certificates of achievement. Dr. Lowery received the All State

School Board's Member recognition which is the first for the Public Schools of Robeson County.  She will serve as a member of the Board Development Committee for the North Carolina School Board's Association.
Chairman Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery also recognized Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt for being one of the finalist for the State Superintendent's award.  He was recognized for his effective leadership in public education for the school year
2012.
15. 
Motion to adjourn. Respectfully submitted,
Dr. JoAnn C. Lowery, Chairman
Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
